Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0529/P

	Development Proposed:
	DEMOLITION OF EXISTING CONSERVATORY AND CONSTRUCTION OF NEW CONSERVATORY AT BEECHWOOD, OSBALDESTON LANE, OSBALDESTON

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – N/A.

Environment Agency – N/A.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached house of modern flat roofed design and an irregular shape on the eastern side of Osbaldeston Lane, approximately 100m from its junction with the A59.

There is an existing conservatory at the rear of the property and close to its northern side boundary.  This is attached to the end of a section of the building which houses a small swimming pool.  Planning permission is sought for the demolition of the existing conservatory and its replacement with a larger one.  The replacement would be attached to the main rear elevation of the house (ie “inside” the projecting swimming pool part of the building) and would extend as far to the rear as the existing conservatory.  The proposal would have no discernable effects on visual amenity.  The new conservatory would have less of an effect on the amenities of the neighbouring property to the north as it would be sited further away from the boundary between the two properties.  It would have no discernable effects on the other neighbour to the south, and the site is adjoined at the rear by open fields.

Overall, I can therefore see no objections to the proposal.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 23 JULY 2007














